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 NJLA-CUS/ACRL-NJ Executive Board Meeting Minutes, 6/15/12

Executive Board Meeting – Friday, December 2, 2012 (Virtual Meeting)

Attending: Denise O'Shea, Alyssa Valenti, Mark Thompson, Melissa Hofmann, Siobhan McCarthy, Karen Pifher, Mary Mallery, Joan Dalrymple, Gracemary Smulewitz, Steve Shapiro

Excused: Susan Bucks, Nancy Wiener, Lisa DeLuca, Ray Schwartz, Sharon Whitfeld, Gary Schmidt
The meeting began at 10:05 AM and was held using iLink.
President's Report (Denise O’Shea):
· Today is the deadline for program submissions for NJLA 2013.

The majority of the meeting was spent discussing proposals for the 2013 NJLA Conference. The following proposals have been sent to Gracemary Smulewitz:

Research Committee (2 proposals):

1. Research Award and Research Forum Presentations

2. “Proving the Value of Your Library Through Research: Examples of Success” (co-sponsored with the Administration and Management Committee)

The speaker(s) for “Proving the Value…etc.” are TBA. They are trying to get a speaker to come to show how they've used research (not just analysis or statistics) to advocate something for their library, either public or academic. 
User Technology (4 proposals):

1. The Technology Innovation Forum
2. “MOOCs: Passing Fad or Professional Development Opportunity?”
3. “Reaching Online Learners:  Tools to Meet Their Needs” (e.g. screencasting)
4. “Free Tools and Apps for You and Your Patrons”
User Education (4 proposals):

1. “Redefining the Faculty-Librarian Relationship:  How we are Finding our Perfect Fit”
2. “Assessing Unique Academic Populations: Freshmen and Transfer Students' Information Literacy Levels” 
3. “Three strategies in engaging students in learning information literacy” (will be a panel and presentation.)

4. “Outreach in the City:  Programs for Kids” (co-sponsored with the Urban Libraries Committee.)
The CUS Luncheon speaker is currently TBA; Denise is continuing to try and schedule someone. ACRL National has a program where they send speakers to local chapters and cover some of the expenses, so it may be possible to have an additional speaker from ACRL national, along with Trevor Dawes.
There were no individual committee reports.

Old Business:

· Regarding the ACRL-NJ Brochure: The Marketing & Communications Committee will need to approve it by sometime next week, in order to have it ready to be distributed at the VALE conference.
New Business:

· Nominations: Steve Shapiro has been in contact with several people for nominations. Susan Bucks has agreed to run again for Secretary. 

· Denise O’Shea: We may be able to have a speaker before the webinar in April. The location may be changed to Rutgers due to larger attendance, and also convenience for speakers. 

· There will not be a January meeting because of VALE.

· The February meeting will be virtual only.

· In-person meetings with video conference link between Montclair State University and Rutgers University will resume in March. The exact dates are on the website.

The meeting adjourned at 10:30 AM.
Respectfully submitted,

Siobhan McCarthy
